
“Do You Know Why My Dreams
Come True?”
I have been searching for a long time for the answer to a very
curious question. I’m a 15 yr old boy, and for a long time I
have been having dreams that come true. I’m not sure why. I
was wondering if you had any educated guesses. On more than
one occasion these dreams have saved my hide, and have never
led me away from God. On the contrary, they have strengthened
my faith in Him. But the only thing they don’t “shine a light
on” is why. I remind myself every day to be humble, but I
can’t help wondering if I’m “special.” I was just wondering if
you could give me some insight. I am SURE it’s not Satan,
dreams  aren’t  my  only  specialty.  If  I  concentrate–really
hard–I can see through deception. I’m also an empath: I can
feel other people’s emotions. And finally, I can heal people,
but not like they do on tv. It’s different. It’s more like I
feel their pain and fix that, not their body. Anyways, if you
have any ideas, please let me know.

P.S.- I’m not crazy, promise.

Hi ________,

First of all, I believe you. You are describing a supernatural
kind of life where the power comes from God and not yourself,
and that is the kind of “abundant life” that Jesus was talking
about bringing to us.

I have been having dreams that come true. I’m not sure why. I
was wondering if you had any educated guesses. On more than
one occasion these dreams have saved my hide, and have never
led me away from God. On the contrary, they have strengthened
my faith in Him. But the only thing they don’t “shine a light
on” is why.
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Concerning your dreams—I think that God communicates to us in
dreams all the time, but most of us aren’t listening. People
in the Bible gave a great deal of weight to dreams, and God
spoke to people through dreams fairly frequently. So your
experience is within the boundaries of what is biblically
valid. Others have written to me about the same thing, by the
way. I think that as long as your dreams continue to draw you
to God and strengthen your faith and relationship with Him,
it’s a gift for which you can give thanks and enjoy. The
important thing is to continue to ask Him for HIS wisdom and
interpretation.

I remind myself every day to be humble, but I can’t help
wondering if I’m “special.”

Are you special? Absolutely—in the same way that God makes all
of us special, and gives us special gifts, abilities, talents
and passions, so that we can be like stained glass windows for
His light to shine through with special, unique beauty. Please
remember that God gives gifts to serve Him by serving others
and not for our own enjoyment, although the exercise of our
gifts IS a blessing to us. So I encourage you to always be
looking to see your gifts as a way to serve rather than to
draw attention or glory to yourself.

I was just wondering if you could give me some insight. I am
SURE it’s not Satan, dreams aren’t my only specialty. If I
concentrate—really hard—I can see through deception.

That  sounds  like  it  might  be  the  spiritual  gift  of
discernment, the ability to distinguish between spirits (1
Cor. 12:10). People with that gift are able to spot phonies
and liars, as well as to tell when there is evil present. This
is an ability that the Holy Spirit gives, and is not a natural
ability. The purpose of this gift is to function like an early
warning system for the Body of Christ, so the rest of us—who
don’t have this gift—can be warned of unseen realities that



would hurt us or trick us.

I’m also an empath: I can feel other people’s emotions. And
finally, I can heal people, but not like they do on tv. It’s
different. It’s more like I feel their pain and fix that, not
their body. Anyways, if you have any ideas, please let me
know.

The gift of healings is also a spiritual gift (see 1 Cor.
12:9), and again, the purpose of this gift is to bless and
serve others. It’s entirely possible that God uses you as His
channel of blessing to others to heal their emotional pain.

I do want to make sure, though, that you understand it is
essential to be excruciatingly discerning about your dreams,
exposing them and your interpretations of them to the light of
Scripture. If God is speaking to you through your dreams, it
will always—ALWAYS!—be consistent with what He has said in His
Word, and never contradict either His Word or His character as
revealed in His Word.

Let me know if this makes sense, and especially if these
answers bring you peace. I do believe that God leads us and
confirms things through the presence—and absence—of His peace.

In His grip,

Sue Bohlin
Probe Ministries


